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Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting of
 Ashmanhaugh Parish Council 
held on 01 May 2012 at 7.00pm 
in the Preston Rooms



Present:    


Councillor Mrs R Buxton - Chair






Councillor G Saunders – Vice Chair






Councillor N Coleman







Councillor I Sharp






Councillor H Buxton







Councillor G Hunt







Councillor Miss S Hewitt



Officer



Mrs G Sharpe - Clerk to the Council




Mrs S Rendle – Clerk
            
In Attendance -

1 Parishioner
1 ELECTION OF CHAIR

It was unanimously AGREED AND RESOLVED to elect Cllr Mrs R Buxton as Chair for the year 2012/13 who then completed the Acceptance of Office which was witnessed by the Clerk. Proposed Cllr I Sharp.

2 ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIR

It was unanimously AGREED AND RESOLVED to elect Cllr G Hunt as Vice-Chair for 20011/12 who then completed the Acceptance of Office which was witnessed by the Clerk. Proposed Cllr H Buxton.

3 REVIEW OF THE REGISTER OF INTERESTS

All Councillors completed the review of their Register of Interests which were then received and changes noted by the Clerk. 

4 APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Cllr N Dixon (NNDC and NCC)

5 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
It was AGREED AND RESOLVED to adopt the minutes of the meeting 06 March 2012 and they were signed by the Chair. Proposed by Cllr N Coleman.

6 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.

7 PUBLIC SPEAKING
7.1 There was no report from Cllr N Dixon.

7.2 There was no report from the PCSO.
7.3 A resident had complained about cyclists from Place UK, not following the rules of the road and, in particular, ignoring the keep left rule. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED that Cllr H Buxton would contact Mr Place and the Clerk would email the dedicated PCSO at North Walsham.
8 FINANCIAL MATTERS
8.1 

A reconciliation of Accounts and Bank statement for the periods 01 April 2011 to 31 March 


2012 and 01 April - 01 May 2012 was carried out by Cllr Hunt who confirmed they were 



correct. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED to adopt the Accounts to Year End 31 March  2012. Proposed Cllr G Saunders.
8.2   
After completion of the Annual Governance Statement (Section 2), it was AGREED AND RESOLVED for the Chair and Clerk to sign sections 1 and 2 of the required form for the Audit Commission Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2012.
Proposed Cllr N Coleman.

8.3  
The Clerk reported on receipts since the meeting of 06 March 2012 as follows. 
     

(a)  Grant received for the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations

£ 300.00

     
(b) 
VAT reclaim payment 




£ 105.41

     
(c) 
Income from Consolidated Stock



£     0.40

  
(d) 
Newsletter Advertising




£    45.00

    
(e) 
First Instalment from NNDC of the Precept


£1,450.00
8.4  
It was AGREED AND RESOLVED to make the following payments:-
   
(a)   
Subscription to NorfolkALC 




£  81.43

      
(b) 
Payment to the Internal Auditor 



£  15.00

      
(c) 
Jubilee Celebration





£300.00

                  
(d) 
Newsletter Printing





£  40.37

      
(e) 
Parish Council Secure Filing Cabinet



£  s50.00
8.5 
Bank Mandate
(a) 
It was AGREED AND RESOLVED that the new bank signatories shall be:-                           Cllrs Mrs R Buxton, N Coleman and the Clerk (Sarah Rendle).
(b)  
The bank Mandate and the required letter of confirmation was completed and signed.
8.6  
The Clerk informed the meeting that the PAYE year end P11 had been completed and the  P14 and P35 returns had been submitted to HMRC and that she had received her P60. 
8.7  
The Clerk said that on 15/11/2010, one hundred 1st class postage stamps were purchased 
by the Parish Council.  Of these, 36 had been used and usage recorded, up to 31/3/12.  Because of letters sent between the 01 April and 01 May that number had now reduced a little but the balance would be passed to the new Clerk.
8.8  
The Chair read the Internal Auditors report which was satisfactory and she thanked the Clerk for maintaining and presenting the records in the correct manner.  A copy of this report had been given to all Councillors.
9 REVIEW OF THE PARISH COUNCIL PROCEDURES
9.1  
The Clerk read the note concerning the new Code of Conduct contained on the Localism  

Act recently received from NorfolkALC. At present, the Code must be adopted by 01 July but this is expected to slip as not all the necessary clauses from the Act have been enacted. The Monitoring Officers are progressing this at the moment and Norfolk ALC will give further details to the Clerk once they are available. It is hoped that there will be one common Code for all Authorities in Norfolk.

9.2 Standing Orders were reviewed. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED that no amendments were required to the Standing Orders adopted in 2010.
9.3  
Financial Regulations were reviewed. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED that they should be  

adopted, unaltered. However, it was AGREED AND RESOLVED that should the Council only be able to obtain fewer than three quotations when tendering, a Resolution would be put to Members to make an Exception in that particular case.
9.4  
The Asset Register was reviewed. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED to add the  

‘Homewatch’ signs as the Clerk had discovered that the Council had purchased them from Norfolk Constabulary in1996.
9.5  
The Training Policy was reviewed. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED that it should be adopted, unaltered.

10 CORRESPONDENCE
10.1  

Norfolk Rural Community Council membership. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED that the Council would not take up membership.
10.2  
The Clerk informed Member that the S137 limit for 2012/13, £6.80.
10.3  

NNDC Energy Event. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED that the Clerk should contact Helen Dixon  (NNDC)to ask her to contact the Chair with a view to holding such an event, with NNDC, later in the year.

11  PLANNING MATTERS
The Clerk informed Member that the decision notice for 
PF/11/1373 Rustics, Stone Lane had been received and it had been approved

12 THE COMMON
The Clerk informed Members that she had written to NNDC concerning the damage to the Common caused by the refuse lorry. Their officer, Mr G Jones, disclaimed any responsibility for the damage and referred her to Kier Services. She wrote to Kier Services, with a copy to NNDC. As no reply had been received, a further letter was sent again, with a copy to NNDC. Today (01 May) Mr Jones (NNDC) rang her to enquire if a response had been received. As none had, he said he would pursue it when he met the company later this week.

Cllr H Buxton reported that he could obtain two quotations for the reinstatement of the ditch but the work could not be carried out until the autumn as the cricket field was required for access. It was AGREED AND RESOLVED that the matter would be decided at the September meeting.

13 DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS
Cllr H Buxton reported that an invitation to the Barn Dance was being sent to every household. Due to difficulties with catering everybody was asked to bring a picnic. However, there would be a licensed bar so bringing your own drinks would not be allowed. On arrival, everybody would receive a glass of fizz.  All licenses for the weekend were in hand. He stressed that if people want to attend the Barn Dance then they must reply to the invitation.

14 PARISH PLAN
It was AGREED AND RESOLVED to call a Parish Meeting on 10 July at 7.00pm, to let everyone know what it is about, address the comments that say nothing has happened from the current Plan and seek volunteers to form the ‘Parish Plan Steering Group’.  It was agreed that all village organisations should form the nucleus of this Group.
15 REPORTS AND INFORMATION
15.1  
Preston Rooms Management Committee. Cllr H Buxton reported that the Committee was  

forecasting a loss this year. The members proposed to carry out a survey to see what people 
wanted. They had recently had a visit from NRCC concerning grants for building but it was not too helpful.

15.2  
Safer Neighbourhood Action Plan (SNAP). Cllr Miss S Hewitt reported that three new targets  have been set. 

1 Speeding and ASB (anti-social behaviour) in East Ruston

2 Right turning at the junction of Station Road and A1151 at Hoveton

3 Criminal damage in Roy’s car park

15.3 
Happing Partnership. Cllr G Hunt reported that nothing was happening and he expected the Happing Partnership to cease.
(15.4)
Councillor N Coleman gave a report of the ‘Neighbourhood Planning’ meeting he attended on 07 March 2012.  The report is attached for information.
16 MEMBER’S MATTERS

There were no member’s matters.

Before closing the meeting, the Chair thanked Mrs Sharpe for all her hard work over the years and welcomed the new Clerk, Mrs Sarah Rendle.
Contact details for the Clerk are:-

Mrs Sarah Rendle

Weavers Edge, Chequers Street, East Ruston, Norfolk.  NR12 9LR

Telephone:-  01692 580859

Email:-   sbmr@hotmail.com
The meeting closed at 20.30
The next Parish Council Meeting 

will be held in the Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh

Tuesday 03 July 2012 

at

7.00pm
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The Parish Clerk Farthings,  Stone Lane, Ashmanhaugh  NR12 8YR
01603 782209
jill.sharpe@tiscali.co.uk
01 May 2012
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